

## KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Kirkhill Road, Newton Mearns, Glasgow G77 5RJ (0141-570 7200) e-mail: schoolmail@kirkhill.e-renfrew.sch.uk

Website: www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/kirkhill



At Kirkhill we are #PROUD of our school community. Everyone is encouraged to be creative, strive for excellence and be inspired to attain, achieve and be their best.

15th January 2021

Dear Parent/Carers.

## Welcome Back

It has been lovely to welcome many of our pupils back to Kirkhill online this week. Our teachers have enjoyed seeing the pupils on their daily check in sessions and we have loved looking at the super work that our pupils have been completing this week on Seesaw. We know that technology this week has been temperamental at times and there have been widespread problems across the UK accessing some of our main platforms. Thank you for your patience with this, we hope that moving forward there will be less interruptions to these services in the coming weeks.

Throughout the next week we will be updating our Home Learning site with new resources and help sheets to support you at home during this period of school closure. You can access this through our website or this direct link: https://sites.google.com/er.glow.scot/learningathome/home.

Please contact us through school mail if you have any problems accessing any of our online content and a member of staff will be happy to support you. Our central email schoolmail@kirkhill.e-renfrew.sch.uk should be used to contact us with any concerns or questions during this period of time, this is checked regularly and we will try to respond to messages as soon as we can.

We know that it is a difficult time for everyone in our school community as we adapt to more changes and we appreciate that everyone's circumstances are different. Do what you can during this time and try not to put pressure on yourselves - you are all doing an amazing job! Please remember that as a community we are all here to help and support in any way we can. It has really boosted morale this week to receive some lovely emails from families thanking staff for their support. We are so grateful to have such a fantastic team of staff and supportive parents/carers at Kirkhill who want the best for our pupils. We are so proud of the resilience and determination our pupils have shown this week and can't wait to have them all back at Kirkhill in the near future.

Thank you for your continued support. Take care and stay safe!

Kind regards

Liz Edmonstone

Head Teacher